# St. John Evangelical Lutheran School CEA Meeting Agenda Thursday, April 20, 2017 6:00 P.M.

- I. Opening Prayer
- II. Approval of Minutes-approved by Mr. Maedke. Second by Jenn Thompson.
- III. Treasurer's Report-approved by Cody Maedke. Second by Beth Kamps.
- IV. School News-Principal

Social studies fair display 4/21 and after church on Sunday. Getting close to the end of the year

## V. Classroom News-Teachers

Mrs. Rhode-6 weeks out from last day of school. Tested 4K kids 2 weeks ago, working on the items that were not as high as she desired at this point. Going to the zoo.

Mrs. Myslik-things are going well. Excited on how the family night went. Costumes were awesome and really enjoyed it. Rocking and Rolling through the rest of the year. No field trips at this point.

Mrs. Arnold-preparing for social studies fair, most all did a good job on that. Pleased at how entertainment night went over, agrees costumes were a hit. No field trips planned.

Mr. List-due to health issue, may need surgery and possibility of being out of school before end of year.

VI. Pastor's Report-not in attendance.

Kids are getting prepared for the trip.

## VII. Old Business

- A. Lent Suppers-brought in \$139.05 this year, last year \$42
- B. Family Entertainment Night-

Brought in \$2708. Went well, we brought in more than anticipated. Great turnout. Stage was a big improvement, Thank you to Mr. Maedke for donating the wood for the stage. Sign up genius went ok. Having a goal and idea of what to raise the money for. Look at having a kids only section for next time. There was a concern that the correct person may not have received the correct prize. Also a concern over not having clear direction as to what bucket is for each prize.

## C. Watertown BB Tournament

Mr. List said it was really good, kids played well and were excited. A lot of fun, took 3rd place in their bracket. Successful. Thank you to CEA for paying for the pizza party Friday night. Mr. List suggested we do that again in the future versus rent the room at a hotel. There is a block reserved at the Super 8 for next year already. We need to remember to let the hotel know that it is for **St. John of Peshtigo** and parents need to mention this when they call to reserve.

## D. 6th-8th Grade MLC Trip

Next week Thursday and Friday. All set to go. Pastor took care of all the reservations. Pastor, Mrs. List and Mrs. Learman attending.

#### VIII. New Business

#### A. Track & Field

Friday, May 12th. Actively looking for volunteers for that. Is in the school newsletter, will add to the church bulletin as well.

## B. Last Day Picnic

May 26th. Hannah Maedke in charge this year, will get something out to the families.

### C. Softball

Started practice this week. 14 kids playing. Games are May 8th and 15th. Tournament is the 20th in Marinette. Dave Camps is coaching by himself-Thank you Dave!

## D. Elections of Officers

Will add to the newsletter, asking for interest. Cea will be electing officers on the last day of school. If willing contact Mr. List.

## IX. Other Business

Gaga Ball Pit- Will go to Board of Education to discuss- Cody Maedke motion to approve the funds for the Gaga Ball Pit. Second by Beth Arnold.

A/C Units-concern over electrical ability- Cody Maedke approve remaining money from entertainment night to pay for AC units. Any remaining will go to help cover cost of wiring. Hanna Maedke second.

Graduation-7th grade parents are in charge of cake and flowers. Motion for CEA to purchase cake and flowers and beverages at graduation by Susan Myslik. Hanna Maedke doing flowers, Mary Lemke is doing cake and drinks. Jenn Thompson second.

Fountain with water bottle filler is on the wish list for Jenn Thompson, about \$800.

# X. Closing Prayer